Moving Forward Together
Dear Islanders, 
I am pleased to provide you with an overview of the key township board happenings as we plunge fully into 2025. 
Approval of Township Employee Job Descriptions
The township board has approved job descriptions for 13 township positions (both seasonal and permanent) to ensure that the communication of responsibilities and expectations are standardized. We have a few more to go, but the bulk of them are done, including:
Golf Course Superintendent
Golf Course Manager
Golf Course League Coordinator
Golf Course Maintenance Technician
Park Manager
Airport Manager
Fire Chief
Assistant Fire Chief
Museum Manager
Sexton 
Social Media Coordinator
Maintenance Lead
Custodial Technician
Seasonal Employment Rehiring Policy
We've streamlined the process to rehire seasonal workers, helping us keep skilled staff and cut down on administrative tasks. With this new policy, seasonal employees will automatically be rehired into their role for the following season pending an end of the season review by the township board. 
Northern Emergency Services Authority (NEMSA)
Faced with the inevitable loss of 50% of our volunteer ambulance staff to retirement in 2026, the board voted to join the Northern Emergency Medical Services Authority (NEMSA). NEMSA is being established for the purpose of providing emergency medical services to the incorporating municipalities. The goal is to provide 24/7 coverage to all members.  As an incorporating member municipality, we have the opportunity to steer NEMSA in a direction that takes Drummond Island’s needs into consideration. This is a big change from how we've operated before, and change is always difficult to navigate. We can all appreciate that. We're facing a real challenge in providing consistent EMS services for our growing and aging population, which will worsen in 2026 without aggressive action. Joining NEMSA allows us not to overburden our remaining volunteers while providing an opportunity to serve the community in a paid capacity. There will be more communication to come on this as we work through the details. NEMSA meetings are public and held on the third Wednesday of each month at the Kinross Township Hall at 6:00 PM. 
Full-Day Board Member Training
All five board members attended a full-day in-person training hosted by the Michigan Townships Association (MTA) for newly elected officials. There was a half-day general session followed by breakouts for each position (Trustees, Supervisors, Clerks, and Treasurers). This training covered a range of topics essential for effective township governance, including legislative updates, financial management, and community engagement. Training like this helps to equip our board with the latest knowledge and skills to make informed decisions, manage township resources responsibly, and address community needs effectively. Well-informed board members are better prepared to uphold transparency and accountability in governance. 
 Golf Course Staffing for 2025
Great news! Our golf course is fully staffed for 2025. Steve Gottschling (Golf Course Manager) and Craig Hoffman (Golf Course Superintendent) are already hard at work coordinating with the board and the golf committee to make the 2025 season a hit.


Sincerely, 

Krystal Truax
Township Supervisor  
Drummond Island Township
supervisor@drummondislandtownship.org
906-322-0609


